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This advisory is specific to Assisted Living Facilities which render Residential Habilitation services 
through the iBudget Waiver.  The Agency for Persons with Disabilities and the Agency for Health Care 
Administration are implementing new procedure codes for Assisted Living Facilities that will be effective 
on January 1, 2021.   
 
Assisted Living Facilities which provide Residential Habilitation services through the iBudget Waiver 
will receive updated service authorizations with the new billing codes from the Waiver Support 
Coordinators of clients who reside in the Assisted Living Facilities. This will ensure that Assisted Living 
Facility providers can bill for monthly Residential Habilitation services provided during the month of 
January.  If providers bill under the current billing codes for services delivered after January 1, 2021, 
the claim will be denied.  
 
For a list of new procedure codes click here to access the iBudget Provider Rate Table .  
 
Assisted Living Facilities personnel should contact a client's Waiver Support Coordinator if that have 
questions regarding Residential Habilitation services authorizations. 
 

https://apd.myflorida.com/ibudget/docs/APD%20Waiver%20Provider%20Rate%20Table%20effective%2020200701%20v2%20(002).pdf

